CASE 4127: Application of CURTIS HANKAMER FOR AN EXCEPTION TO ORDER R-3221, AS AMENDED, LEA CO.

ase Number. Application transcripts. Small Exhibits V

							··	
		e :						
gi k Crean			•	:				
			NOT NU			BEFORE THE IL CONSERVATION (<u> </u>
	-	l l l l l l l l l l l l l l l l l l l	CON, CO		San San	ta Fe, New Mexico May 7, 1969		
			R C. NY, DAILY	S				
			Õ	NEW ME	IN THE MATTER OF:			
			C.D.F.U.F.G. C.D.F.U.F.G. NIS, EXPERT TESTIM	ALBUQUCROVE, NEW MEXICO	Application of Cur for an exception t	o Order No.)	Case No. 4126	-
			1	•	R-3221, as amended New Mexico,	, Eddy County,))		-
			CORPT CIRG	PHONE 243-6691	and			
			BL CB	1092 • PH	Application of Cur for an exception t	o Order No.)	Case No. 4127	
			· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	P. O. BOX	R-3221, as amended New Mexico.	, Lea County,))		
			dearnley-me	AS BLDG.		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		
			dearnl	1120 SIMMS	BEFORE: Daniel S. Nu	tter, Examinor		
		4 						
		4						
						TRANSCRIPT OF H	EARING	
		•						

MR. HATCH: Case 4126, application of Curtis Hackamer for an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico.

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, we would request that this case be consolidated for the purposes of testimony with Case No. 4127.

MR. NUTTER: We will also call Case 4127.

MR. HATCH: Case 4127, application of Curtis Hackamer for an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Lea County, New Mexico.

MR. NUTTER: Cases 4126 and 4127 will be consolidated for the purposes of testimony.

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, Jason Kellahin, Kellahin and Fox, appearing for the applicant. We have one witness that I would like to have sworn.

(Witness sworn.)

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits Numbers 1 through 8, inclusive, were marked for identification.)

J. N. SIKES

called as a witness by the Applicant, having been first duly sworn, was examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Would you state your name? J. N. Sikes. A What business are you engaged in? I am a consulting engineer, petroleum engineer. Where are you located? Midland, Texas. In connection with your work as a consulting engineer, have you done any work for Curtis Hackamer? Yes, I have. A Have you done work in connection with Cases 4126 and 4127 that are presently before the Commission? Yes. Have you ever testified before the Oil Conservation Ó Commission, and made your qualifications a matter of record? Yes, I have. A MR. KELLAHIN: Are the witness's qualifications acceptable? MR. NUTTER: Yes, they are. Mr. Sikes, briefly, what is proposed by the applicant in Cases 4126 and 4127? Mr. Hackamer is seeking an exception to Order No. R-3221 which prohibits the disposal of water produced in conjunction with production of oil or gas, or both, on the surface of the

ground in Lea, Chaves, and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico, after January 1, 1969.

Q Now, referring to what has been marked as Applicant's Exhibit Number 1, would you identify that exhibit?

A It is a plat of the area in southern Eddy County, Brushy Draw Field, where Mr. Hackamer has four leases -- I believe it is five leases, a total of five, and they are marked in red, Sections 12, 13, 14, and 24, 26 South, 29 East.

Q Is this the area involved in Case 4126?

Yes, it is.

Α

Q Referring to what has been marked as Exhibit Number 2, would you identify that exhibit?

A It is the plat of the area surrounding the field in Lea County. The Double X Field, in which Mr. Hackamer has one lease, the Gulf-Hanagan Lease, has two wells on it, and occurs in Section 11, 24 South, 32 East.

Q On Exhibits 1 and 2, you have marked some additional information on water wells?

A Yes, I have. Going into the area, and seeking the nearest fresh water that is being produced anywhere near the wells, these are the locations of the wells I have come up with, and which we took samples of and had analyses of the fresh water.

Q And they will be presented as a later exhibit?

Q Are these water wells, wells that you personally have located within the area?

5

A Yes, sir.

Yes, sir.

À

Q To the best of your knowledge and in relation, are those the only wells close to the two areas involved in this application?

A Yes, to the best of my knowledge, they are the nearest wells.

Q Approximately, what is the distance from your disposal pit to the nearest fresh water production in each case?

A In Eddy County, in the Brushy Draw area, the nearest water well to Mr. Hackamer's production occurs on the Ross Ranch, where they have an irrigation well, and I believe the location is in the northeast of the northeast of Section 16.

Q Would that make it approximately two miles from the Hackamer operation?

A It is approximately two miles, yes. At least, that is the location, the only one I could find that concurred fairly well with the position as I could tell from being on the ground.

Q Now, in your Lea County operation, what is the closest fresh water you found there? A On the James Ranch, they have a windmill at their old ranch house about a mile and a half, a mile and a quarter to a mile and a half west, it appears to be now. When we were on the ground, we thought it was southwest, and in the <u>Ground-</u> <u>water Report of Lea County</u>, I notice that the windmill is supposedly due west.

6

Q Did you check these locations against the official report of the <u>Groundwater Report in Lea County</u> and Eddy County?

A Yes, I did the best I could.

Q How close is that well to the Hackamer operation?

A About a mile and a quarter away.

Q And, as far as you know, that is the closest fresh water production in that area?

A Yes, sir.

Q Referring to what has been marked as Exhibit Number 2, would you identify that exhibit?

A We are introducing a log of a well, a typical well in the field, just to show the Commission the depth of the surface beds, and I thought it might be interesting to them for some purposes. It indicates the top of the anhydrite at 250 feet in the Gulf Federal Beaty No. 1, which is in Eddy County, in the Brushy Draw Field.

Q Exhibit Number 4, would you identify that exhibit?

A Exhibit Number 4 is a log, drilling log of the Gulf-Hanagan Well in Lea County, Gulf-Hanagan No. 1, which indicates the depth of the surface formations and beds, 328 feet.

7

Is that 328 feet to the anhydrite?

Yes, sir.

Q

Α

Q Now, referring to what has been marked as Exhibit Number 5, would you identify that exhibit?

A We drew some plats of the water disposal pits, and to show the Commission where they were located in relation to the well, itself, and the tank battery, and to indicate approximately the area extent of the water within the pit, and a small description of the facilities thereon.

Q The area colored in blue, is that the area within the surface pit that is covered by water?

A Approximately, yes. It looked like an outline of water in the pit.

Q You are not presently producing these wells, are you?

A No, they are shut in now.

Q They are shut in?

A Yes.

O Does this depict the water in the pits as of a recent date? A Yes, sir. As we were shutting the wells down, I was out there.

Q Then the next exhibit, which is Exhibit Number --A I might add on these, that the oil production and water production for each well on each lease, is also indicated on each one of the plats on that last exhibit.

Q Now, is the maximum production of any of the wells there, what is it?

A The maximum oil production on any of these leases is 20 barrels per day.

Q And then the maximum water production?

A Maximum water is 50 gallons on the Gulf Federal.

Q Do the other wells approach that much water?

A No, sir. They range ten barrels, 22 barrels, eight barrels, and 50 barrels, and then in the Double X Field, 23 barrels per day.

Q And that is the amount of water you want to dispose of in your surface pits?

A Yes, sir.

Q Referring to the next series of exhibits, what does that show?

A That is water analysis of Mr. Hackamer's wells, of his production. The Beaty Gulf and Hanagan Federal, and then on the next page the Gulf Federal and the Gulf Federal A are the wells in the Brushy Canyon Field. And then the Hanagan Federal is in the Double X Field, included on the first page of this exhibit.

Q And the second page of the exhibit?

A I have described that. It indicates that the chloride contents are rather high, and typical of Delaware Formation.

Q Do you have water analysis of the fresh water wells within the area?

A Yes, I do. We found a windmill approximately two and a half miles south of Mr. Hackamer's leases in the Brushy Draw Field, and just across the State line into Texas, and this first one says the Clark Windmill. That is an analysis of the water from that well.

Q That is across the State line?

A Yes. It is barely.

Q Is there oil production in there?

A Yes, sir, scattered oil production.

Q Do you know what they are doing with their water over there?

A They are doing about the same as everybody else does in New Mexico, in Texas. They are, in some cases, they are allowing water to be put into open pits. In some cases, they

are not.

 Ω Do you know whether they are permitting open pit disposal in Texas offsetting the Hackamer operation? A---No, sir, I-do not.

Q Do you have the analysis on some more wells? A Yes. Going to the pumper, Mr. Norton Harper was with me and called in. He said the El Paso water well is about two and a half miles west -- east, northeast from Mr. Hackamer's property, and I notice in the Groundwater publication that there is a well there. Also, on the Ross Ranch, approximately where we got the sample of the El Paso water, I don't know if it is the same or not, but we introduced this as one of the nearby sources of fresh water, at least, and the analysis of that.

And on Mr. Ross's ranch, about two miles due west of the Brushy Draw Field, he has an irrigation well, and we took a sample of water from this irrigation well, and that analysis is included, it is called Irrigation Well, George Ross Ranch.

Q Do you have other analyses there?

A Yes, sir.

Q Would you identify those?

A Just as a matter of interest, we also took a sample of water from the Pecos River, which is about another mile west

of Mr. Ross's irrigation well, and it shows just a little salty, 7,420 parts per million chlorides.

11

Is that potable water at that point?

No, sir.

Q Was that water taken from the Pecos River at a point close to the State line?

A Yes, sir, it is in New Mexico, about two and a half or three miles north of the State line.

Q That is a point which would be downstream from Malagar, would it not?

A Yes, sir. Then on to the Lea County property in the Double X Field, on the James Ranch, which is about a mile and a quarter west of Hackamer's Gulf-Hanagan Lease, we took a sample from a windmill, which shows to be real good fresh water, and that shows -- I'm sorry, I'm skipping one. The first one, I believe, is from a water station, and I couldn't locate, get the exact location, but it is about two miles east of the Gulf-Hanagan Lease towards Jal, it is on the other side of the Jal Highway. I would guess it would be about Section 18.

Q Did you refer to that as a water station? A It is a windmill, and they sell fresh water there.

They have tanks.

There is a windmill there?

A And it shows fresh water, as does the James Ranch windmill, which is on the opposite side of our lease, about a mile and a quarter or a mile and a half.

Q Is that all the water analysis you have?

A That is all I have, yes. We just tried to get the nearest fresh water.

Q According to the analysis of the water that you have presented to the Examiner, all of the windmills and wells in the area produce fresh water, isn't that correct?

A Yes, except we saw fresh water in some cases such as the irrigation well. And some of the other water, it is only fit for stock. It is not fit for human consumption. Q Would that be typical of the water in this area?

A Yes.

Q How long have wells been producing on the Hackamer property?

A Seven to eight years.

O Have you been making surface disposal of water during that seven or eight-year period?

A Yes, we have.

Q Does that indicate that there has been any contamination of fresh water supplies as a result of the surface disposal of your surface waters?

No, sir.

λ

Ω In your opinion, will any contamination of fresh water supplies occur if there is continued use of surface pits for water disposal?

A I don't think so, no.

Q What is the productive history of these wells?

A Oil production?

Q Yes. Since they have been producing seven or eight years, is the reservoir substantially depleted?

A Yes, sir, the wells are nearing economic limit. The Gulf Federal A Lease has two and a half barrels a day, the Beaty Gulf Lease makes 20 barrels of oil a day, the Hanson Federal Lease makes two barrels, and the Gulf Federal Lease makes 18 barrels a day. The Hanagan Federal Lease and the Double X Lease make 14 barrels a day from two wells.

Q Have you considered the possibility of drilling a disposal wells in this area?

A I think it has been discussed, but it wouldn't be economical.

Q Would the production you presently have pay for such a disposal system?

A No, sir, it would not.

Q

Have you considered trucking the water to a disposal

point?

A We are in a very remote spot, and trucking water, we estimate, would run some fifty cents to fifty-five cents a barrel to truck it out.

14

Q Would that be economically feasible, with the production you have there?

A No, sir.

Q Then, in the event you are not permitted to continue surface disposal of the water, what would occur?

A There will have to be some wells to be plugged. Perhaps the best wells could be produced for a little while longer, but surely three or four of the wells would have to be plugged immediately.

Q There are other operators in the area here, are there not?

A No, sir, not in this field.

Q Are you the only operator?

A Yes.

Q You are the only one in this field that has a water problem?

A Yes, sir, in the Brushy Draw Field.

Q Are there not other pools producing within the

vicinity of the Brushy Draw Field?

A Not that I am familiar with.

Q You don't know whether there are any other water problems in that area?

15

A Yes, I think everyone has a water problem. There have been several hearings, and I think the outcome was that the Commission approved an open pit disposal for, I think, Ralph Lowe, or someone up north, about six or seven, or eight miles, sometime back. I don't know more about it, but I did hear that.

Q In your opinion, as an engineer, will the continued disposal of water in surface pits cause any damage to anybody's rights, either oil or water?

A I think in certain cases, it could, yes. And I don't believe in this case that --

Q I am talking about this case.

A I don't think so.

Q You do not feel it would cause any damage. Is the fact that the water from the wells in the area is still fresh any indication that no damage has occurred?

A Yes, sir.

 Ω In your opinion?

A Yes, as fresh as they were originally.

Q Were Exhibits 1 through 8 prepared by you or under

your supervision?

A Yes, they were.

MR. KELLAHIN: I would like to offer in evidence Exhibits 1 through 8.

MR. NUTTER: Applicant's Exhibits 1 through 8 will be admitted in evidence.

> (Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits Numbers 1 through 8, inclusive, were admitted in evidence.)

Q (By Mr. Kellahin) Mr. Sikes, in reference to the Double X Pool, do you know whether the other operators in that area are having any problem with water disposal?

A Yes, sir, they are. I talked to Mr. Carnes with Tenneco in Midland, and he informed me that they have been trucking water out of the field, but it is not economic, and they are joining with Charles B. Read, who also has wells in that area, and their plans are presently to put all those wells up for sale, all except one of Tenneco's wells that doesn't make enough water.

Q In other words, they are going to give their problem to someone else?

A Yes, sir.

MR. KELLAHIN: That is all I have.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any questions of this witness?

MR. STAMETS: Yes, I have some. <u>CROSS EXAMINATION</u> BY MR. STAMETS:

Ω Mr. Sikes, in locating this Ross irrigation well, did you get an actual survey on that, or did you just eyeball it?

17

I was just eyeballing it.

A

Q I have some information which indicates that that well is actually located in the southwest quarter, southwest quarter of Section 22, which would be on the south side of Brushy Draw, and I wonder if it is possible that that could be the actual location. Located in Section 16, the irrigation water would have to be piped across Brushy Draw in some method.

A Yes, sir, it sure could be. I found no location in looking through this Groundwater book. Evidently, they had a windmill there then, or something. I thought that was the location of their irrigation well, but on the ground it looked like it was about due west to me, but perhaps it is southwest. You know, winding around the hills, you get a little confused. We didn't survey it.

Did you actually drive to the well?

Yes.

Q

Α

All the state of t

XX A Star XX - Star - Sty Charles

The state of the state of the set of the set

₱ 長月秋日 日★1

an in the time property of the total

1 1 AMARA SAN

and the second second of the second second

MARKEY HERE AND A PRESERVED AND A REPORT OF A PRESERVED AND A REPORT OF A PRESERVED AND A PRESERVEDANDA A PRESERVEDANDA A PRESERVEDANDA A PRESERVEDANDA A PRESERVEDAND

are these permeable or impermeable to the vertical passage of water?

A I would say the shale beds would be probably fairly impermeable. Ordinarily, they are more clay like, and have little permeability.

Q What is the surface drainage in this area?

A That is ordinarily toward the river. In this

particular case, would be down the draw toward -- to the west.

Q This is the Brushy Draw which more or less cuts right through the pool?

A Yes, sir.

Q And enters the river somewhere in Section 21?

A Yes, sir.

Q How about the subsurface drainage in the shallow gravel beds, have you done any work on that?

A No, sir, I haven't.

Q And how long did you say these wells have been producing in this area?

A Seven or eight years.

MR. STAMETS: I believe that is all the questions I have at this time.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q We were informed that there were three or four irrigation wells that Mr. Ross had in the southwest corner of Section 22, which would down in the vicinity of this Brushy Draw?

A Yes, sir.

Q Running on down toward the river.

A He could have more than one well there. I'm sorry, I don't know. I went with our pumper, and he said we will go over to the irrigation well, and we ended up, instead of going right to the well, to the pit where the irrigation water comes into the pit. There was a drilling rig at the time, a rig drilling at the time on the location over in Section 18, 26-30, and there was a truck loading with water over there out of this pit, fresh water. So that is why we ended up at the pit. We were trying to find our way over there, and saw the truck, and got to it that way. But he said it came right out of the irrigation well.

Q What do they have on this Ross Ranch, is that a cultivated field?

A I didn't see anything growing.

Q It is an irrigation well, but you don't know what they are irrigating?

A No, Bir, I don't.

Q Now, you mentioned the productivity of cil on these various leases. Would you give us a rundown, please, on the amount of cil and water for each one of the various wells?

A Yes, sir. I have it by lease, if that will be sufficient. I don't have it broken down per well.

On the Gulf Federal A Lease, two and a half barrels of oil, ten barrels of water.

Q These are per day figures?

A Per day figures. On the Beaty Gulf Lease, 20 barrels of oil, 22 barrels of water.

On the Hanson Federal Lease, two barrels of oil, 20 barrels of water.

On the Gulf Federal Lease, 18 barrels of oil, 50 barrels of water.

Then in the Double X field in Lea County, two wells, 14 barrels of oil, 23 barrels of water.

Q He has a Gulf Federal B, also?

A I think they commingle those two leases there.

The Gulf Federal and the Gulf Federal B are commingled, three wells altogether.

Q So that figure of 18 and 50 would include the

Gulf Federal, then?

A Yes, it would. There are two wells on the Gulf Beaty Lease, if you make a notation there, and just one on the rest of them, except the Hanagan Federal in the Double X field.

22

Q And that has two wells?

A Yes, sir.

Q In my calculations, then, indicate that in the Brushy Draw, Mr. Hackamer would be producing approximately forty-two and a half barrels of oil and about 90 barrels of water a day?

A Yes, sir.

Q And then 14 and 23 over in the other pool?
A Yes, sir.

Q Now, with respect to the water wells that you show, that you mentioned in the Double X area, the James Ranch well would be immediately west. Do you know the depth of that well?

A I think I tied it down, looking at your books earlier in the Groundwater manuals there, and it showed a depth of 60 feet on the James Ranch.

 Ω Do you know the depth of the well over at the water station?

A No, sir, I could find no record of that. But
it is a windmill, and I have no report of it. But it
is exactly the same water, apparently, from the analysis.
Q It is probably a shallow well, then, if the

23

analysis is somewhere --

À

Yes, I would say so.

Q There are other operators in the Double X Delaware Pool. What are those operators doing with the water that they produce?

A That is Tenneco and Charles B. Read. As I said, I talked to Mr. Carnes, Jim Carnes with Tenneco, and he said that Tenneco and Mr. Read are going to make a package deal out of all their production.

Q They haven't made any arrangement for salt water disposal?

A No, sir, they have hauled their water out, and it has proved uneconomical.

MR. NUTTER: Any other questions of this witness?

MR. PORTER: I have one. In this Brushy Draw Delaware, how far is that from the state line?

THE WITNESS: Brushy Draw Delaware, about two and a half miles, Mr. Porter.

MR. PORTER: I believe you testified that you

didn't know whether Mr. Hackamer had some production over there.

THE WITNESS: He may have. I am not familiar with it.

MR. PORTER: You don't know what disposition they are making of the water right now?

THE WITNESS: No, sir. Of course, they are having hearings in the State of Texas, the same as the State of New Mexico, in this area.

MR. PORTER: And you don't know yet what the results are?

THE WITNESS: In some cases, they are excepting to the rule in the same manner.

MR. PORTER: Handling it on the individual case

basis?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any further questions? BY MR. RAMY:

Q Mr. Sikes, on your Double X plot, there are several more wells in the area, I don't know if you are familiar with them or not, which are considerably more distance from your properties. In your outline, our indication shows there is a well in Section 3, a windmill

in Section 3, which is a shallow water well. There is also -- we have this, I believe the water section is in Section 16 of 24-33, to correct the record on that. There are also windmills in 9 and 10 of 24-33, and also a windmill in Section 33 of 24-32.

25

Now, these all indicated fresh water in which maximum chlorides were 312, and the minimum down to 21. Also, do you have any idea of the surface drainage in this area?

A No, sir, I do not. It is fairly flat area. Q Would you agree it is maybe a series of ridges and ditches which seem to drain into depressions?

A Right in the vicinity of his lease there, it is fairly flat, but I know there are potholes, or what-haveyou, in the vicinity. In fact, there is a dry lake bed, I think not very far from this lease, to the east, I believe.

Q Our investigation indicates that your pit is probably on the edge of a ditch, more or less, which drains both to the southeast and also to the west into depressions. One depression is where the ranchhouse windmill is.

A Yes, it is low. The ranchhouse, itself, is in a low area.

Q

There is a possibility that water draining from

the pit would drain into this ditch, and possibly down into the depression? A That is a possibility, Mr. Rany, yes. Q There is also an indication that there is

probably fresh water, some of it tied to the depressions, and others not tied to the depressions, pretty well

throughout the area. A It might be. It appears to be fairly good water. I know the windmill you refer to in Section 3, our pumper said that he got a can of water over there for our pumper said that he got a can of water over there for drinking water, and it was all right. They got away with it, it didn't hurt anybody. The water at that water it, it didn't hurt anybody. The water at that water station in Section 16 was apparently good water. At least they haven't contaminated anything as yet.

MR. PAMEY: That is all I have.

THE WITNESS: We are not producing much water, only 22 barrels a day. There is not much water. MR. NUTTER: Any further questions of the witness? You may be excused. Do you have anything further?

MR. KELLAHIN: That is all.

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have anything to offer in Cases 4126 and 4127? If not, we will take the cases under advisement.

Í	N	D	E	<u>X</u>

THE REAL	
WITNESS	

J. N. SIKES	2
Direct Examination by Mr. Relland	17
Cross Examination by Mr. Stamets	19
Cross Examination by Mr. Nutter	24
Cross Examination by Mr. Ramey	

EXHIBITS	MARKED
Applicant's Exhibits 1 through 8	2

OFFERED AND ADMITTED

16

ŝ

27

PAGE

STATE OF NEW MEXICO) COUNTY OF BERNALILLO)

5

I SAMUEL R. MORTELETTE, do hereby certify that the proceedings in the foregoing transcript were taken by me and transcribed by me and that such proceedings are a true and accurate reflection of the proceedings to the best of my knowledge, skill and belief. IN WITNESS WHEREOF, my hand and seal of office

this 16 day of Mary, 1969.

Court Reporter and Notary Fublic

28

My Commission Expires:

E do hereby exercicy that the fore car is a complete recent of the proceedings the Exerciser hearing of Case No 4/26-4/27 heard by so on 5/7 19.69.

New Merice Dil Somervation Commission



100

è

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO P. O. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE 87501

GOVERNOR DAVID F. CARGO CHAIRMAN

LAND COMMISSIONER ALEX J. ARMIJO MEMBER

STATE GEOLOGIST A. L. PORTER, JR. SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

May 20, 1969

Mr. Jason Kellahin Kellahin & Fox Attorneys at Law Post Office Box 1769 Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re:	4126 Case No. 4127			
	Order No. 2-3761 6	R-3762		
* . * 	Applicant:			
	Curtis Hankamer			

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

h.

Very truly yours, ler

A. L. PORTER, Jr. Secretary-Director

ALP/ir

Copy of order also sent to: Hobbs OCC x Artesia OCC X

Aztec OCC

State Engineer Office Other_

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

> CASE No. 4127 Order No. R-3762

APPLICATION OF CURTIS HANKAMER FOR AN EXCEPTION TO ORDER NO. R-3221, AS AMENDED, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on May 7, 1969, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel S. Nutter.

NOW, on this 20th day of May, 1969, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Curtis Hankamer, is the cwner and operator of two wells located in Section 11, Township 24 South, Range 32 East, NMPM, Double X-Delaware Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

(3) That effective January 1, 1969, Order (3) of Commission Order No. R-3221, as amended, prohibits in that area encompassed by Lea, Eddy, Chaves, and Roosevelt Counties, New Maxico, the disposal, subject to minor exceptions, of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil or gas, or both, on the surface of the ground, or in any pit, pond, lake, depression, draw, streambed, or arroyo, or in any watercourse, or in any CASE No. 4127 Order No. R-3762

other place or in any manner which would constitute a hazard to any fresh water supplies and said disposal has not previously been prohibited.

(4) That the aforesaid Order No. R-3221 was issued in order to afford reasonable protection against contamination of fresh water supplies designated by the State Engineer through disposal of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil or gas, or both, in unlined surface pits.

(5) That the State Engineer has designated, pursuant to Section 65-3-11 (15), N.M.S.A., 1953 Compilation, all underground water in the State of New Mexico containing 10,000 parts per million or less of dissolved solids as fresh water supplies to be afforded reasonable protection against contamination; except that said designation does not include any water for which there is no present or reasonably foreseeable beneficial use that would be impaired by contamination.

(6) That the applicant seeks an exception to the provisions of the aforesaid Order (3) to permit the continued disposal of salt water, produced by applicant's two wells located in said Section 11, in an unlined surface pit located in the SE/4 SE/4 of said Section 11.

(7) That the subject wells produce approximately 23 barrels of water per day.

(8) That fresh water supplies as designated by the State Engineer exist in the vicinity of the subject wells and in the vicinity of the unlined surface pit serving said wells.

(9) That the applicant has failed to establish that disposal of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil or gas, or both, by the subject wells in the subject unlined pit would not constitute a threat of contamination of fresh water supplies existing in the vicinity of said pit.

(10) That the subject application should be denied.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED :

(1) That the subject application is hereby <u>denied</u>.

-3-CASE No. 4127 Order No. R-3762

esr/

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION DAVID F. CARGO Cha C 681

ABALJO. Men AMEX J.

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION P. O. BOX 2088 SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

April 15, 1969

Clice 4127

Mr. E. Ralph Daniel Petroleum Engineer 714 Houston Bank & Trust Building Houston, Texas 77002

DOCKET MANED 4-23-69 DaN

Re: Exception to Order No. R-3221 for Curtis Hankamer's leases in the Double X-Delaware and Brushy Draw-Delaware Pools

Dear Mr. Daniel:

3. 13 The requested hearings will be heard before an examiner on May 7, 1969.

As Order No. R-3221 does not have a provision for the extension of time in which to comply, the allowable for the subject wells cannot be restored pending hearing.

Very truly yours,

GEORGE M. HATCH Attorney

GMH/ear

Docket No. 13-69

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - MAY 7, 1969

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or Elvis A. Utz, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 4119: Application of Union Oil Company of California to directionally drill, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to directionally drill its Owens Well No. 1 located 1980 feet from the North and East lines of Section 34, Township 14 South, Range 35 East, Lea County, New Mexico. Said well was drilled to a total depth of 11,199 feet and plugged back to approximately 9,000 feet. Applicant proposes to set a whipstock at approximatelŷ 9,000 feet and to directionally drill to a depth sufficient to bottom said well in the Lower Hueco formation at a point approximately 2298 feet from the North line and 1662 feet from the East line of said Section 34 (approximately 450 feet Southeast of the surface location.)

CASE 4120: Application of Sam Boren for the creation of a new gas pool, promulgation of special rules for the pool, a dual completion, and commingling, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new Wolfcamp gas pool for his Crowley State "A" Well No. 1 located in Unit L of Section 5, Township 12 South, Range 33 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and for the promulgation of special rules therefor, including a provision for 320-acre proration units. Applicant also seeks approval of the dual completion of said well to produce gas through the casing-tubing annulus from the aforesaid Wolfcamp pool and oil through tubing from the North Bagley-Lower Pennsylvanian Pool, commingling the liquid hydrocarbons from said pools on the lease. Applicant further seeks authority to commingle in the well-bore sufficient Wolfcamp gas to gas lift the Pennsylvanian oil.

CASE 4121: Application of Roger C. Hanks for special pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the promulgation of special pool rules for the Bar U-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, including a provision for 160-acre spacing and proration units and the assignment of 80acre allowables.

CASE 4122: Application of Roger C. Hanks for salt water disposal, Roosevelt County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the Devonian
Docket No. 13-69 Examiner Hearing - May 7, 1969

(Case 4122 continued)

formation in the interval from approximately 12,878 feet to 13,011 feet in his Atlantic Tebworth Well No. 1 located in the SW/4 SW/4 of Section 25, Township 8 South, Range 36 East, Allison Field, Roosevelt County, New Mexico.

CASE 4123: Application of Kersey and Company for a waterflood project, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood project by the injection of water into the Premier and Lovington sands of the Grayburg formation through its Dublin Well No. 3 located in the NW/4 NE/4 of Section 3, Township 17 South, Range 29 East, Square Lake Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 3405: (Reopened) - TO BE CONTINUED TO MAY 21, 1969

In the matter of Case No. 3405 being reopened pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-3081, which order established 640acre spacing for the North Indian Hills-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, for a period of one year after first pipeline connection in the pool. All interested parties may appear and show cause why said pool should or should not be developed on 320-acre spacing units.

CASE 4124: Application of Amerada Petroleum Corporation for a unit agreement, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the State H "A" COM Unit Area comprising 1,281 acres, more or less, of State lands in Sections 18, 19, and 30 of Township 14 South, Range 35 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

<u>CASE 4125</u> Application of Continental Oil Company for a waterflood project, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood project by the injection of water into the San Andres formation through ten wells in Sections 34 and 35, Township 16 South, Range 29 East, Forest-San Andres Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 4126: Application of Curtis Hankamer for an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the disposal of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil or gas, or both, on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves, and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico, after January 1, 1969. Said exception would be for the applicant's wells located in Sections 12, 13, 14, and 24, Township 26 South, Range 29 East, Brushy-Draw Delaware Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks Docket No. 13-69 Examiner Hearing - May 7, 1969 -3-

(Case 4126 continued) authority to continue to dispose of salt water produced by said wells in four unlined surface pits.

Application of Curtis Hankamer for an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the disposal of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil or gas, or both, on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves, and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico, after Jahuary 1, 1969. Said exception would be for applicant's two wells located in Section 11. Township 24 South, Range 32 East, Double X-Delaware Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks authority to continue to dispose of salt water produced by said wells in two unlined surface pits.

<u>CASE 4129</u>: Application of C. O. Fulton for a waterflood project, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood project by the injection of water into the Premier and Lovington sands of the Grayburg formation through one well located in Unit D of Section 2, and two wells in Units D and P of Section 3, Township 17 South, Range 29 East, Square Lake Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 4117: (Continued from the April 23, 1969 Examiner Hearing) Application of Eastern Petroleum Company for special pool rules, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the promulgation of special rules for the Rattlesnake-Dakota Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico, permitting the drilling of wells on 2½-acre spacing provided that no well be located nearer than 50 feet to the outer boundary of the quarterquarter section and no nearer than 165 feet to another well producing from the same pool, and provided further, that a 40-acre proration unit would be subject to a 40-acre allowable regardless of the number of wells on the unit.

CASE 4118:

4118: (Continued from the April 23, 1969 Examiner Hearing)

Application of Dugah Production Corporation for downhole commingling, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to commingle gas production from undesignated Fruitland and Pictured Cliffs gas pools in the well-bore of its Federal "I" Well No. 4, located in the NE/4 NW/4 of Section 1, Township 29 North, Range 14 West, San Juan County, New Mexico.

CASE 4127:

Docket No. 13-69 Examiner Hearing - May 7, 1969 -4-

CASE 4129: Application of Redfern Development Corporation for gas commingling, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to commingle Devils Fork-Gallup gas and Basin-Dakota gas after separately metering the Dakota gas and determining the Gallup production by means of the subtraction method. Said production is from the dually completed Largo Spur Well No. 1 located in Unit J of Section 18, Township 24 North, Range 6 West, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.

~ 1	M.W. Wilson J Cont'l - Fed - 1 E 1709	j	UnionOiR: (SE/4, Sec)	HL.Johnston.Jr. Wehrlie 1 10 1167 2:4 4-11.53	sisce r ince) ·
29	108436 108436 01 20 5715 28	27	Continental P. Morist	P-M Drigi HBP Hiner	JINK J 30	29
		Pure A MARKANA	063228 844 66 105/0		TIMA ? Richtige	Phillips 6-1-75
<u> </u>	U. S.	Pure 9 133 cassadi U.S.	Pure Hop State Alase aw	# 1051218 Fields Fed." Contl. US.MI. State(5) U.S.(5) e.M	DI NAR 2 REALINE U.S., MI TRADESCO C.S. Brinninsteet: U.S.	U.S. C.S.Brit
Amer. • 75	P.T.Lafkas Union	Union 9 · 1-73 Huntome, 0433561	Ped Field U.S. 0441 0. Ped Field U.S. 0441 0. P-M Orig. 160 2 559 0. 19-M Orig. 061 0.55 03226 0.675 0.055 19-M 0.55 19-M 0.5	Penrocetoi 4 20 78 (661e-34 Nebia	17994 R.G. L Hong 300 7-18771 01 Kiloo	erktin Orfg
35 11 PanAmer. 11 - 15 - 70 K 372	2383 (Faller)	Hartone, 0433561 Horar 15 Ma 8 12 62	TOSOSO PWL 2WC	D.Fasten Fure J. Gulf-St. Brunningtor TCE206 Des Unit	Jean +	inter and the second seco
	33 Mushuh		I There are 1 to P.M. Opta		Jr. 174	32 Gulf
5 10 8 17 75 72 KS195 381 2941		Union 0356135	TOSHO-H. CAAGS	⊗ '	the second second	9 19-71 K 1773 45 25
State, M.I. U.S.(S)	2.0	"Fed" U.S. o	Fed Payne "KS 04465	Stote Mi U.S. (S)	Studio	Pure
Pan Am Gulf	Centrol Southwest Oil	Union	RUA JUNE TURGE TURGE	H. F. Union	Marian d'Maria Dissina (1984) Guilf 12-14-72	
36\81 36\81 Stofe	941)	5 t · 73 037(175	el Marothon & Union T.F.Hodge E #224 Aforothon:St. Texaco S/R_;	Spear 5 (1 73 8 11 72 0371175 Kas 1 2348	Jaine 3 52 11	Sinclair
GE GRE JemesSj	- 4	3	2- Ohio-St -		Union Derver il 6	4 - 19 - 76 x-5933 26 2 5
Gulf 4-1 - 78 4991		LBP. US MI (CELAR)		€ 1. Confifer 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1		Gulf 6-15-75 5-677
		James (SI)	2 Stale,M.t.		in the f	K-5077 I∎®
Pauley Pet	U.S. TexacoV2 PeuleyPet +1-76	U.S. Union, Howell Spear	<u>(i.s. (s)</u> Gulf (Continental)	Gulf (Centingntal) H.B.P.	State Gulf	State HAG
6-11111 069272 F4x051/1	10 - 1-76 5 - 07	6-1-72 8-1-77 0762850 2984 Gulf	Union 01917 02889 West Tex	6533548 02889	K 30/8	Humble H-16-75 Sunroy Dx 19.25
		Hanegan Fed E1 3672 TO 42-14-52	Honorom Wimberly	Fed-Hanagan B3 P8 Mankamer I	Unten 2	JUNTOU DA 19.25 TO 5210 SIA 5-20-52
Pouley Pet.	9	STO Mins Ltd 10 Gulf	Centinental I west tex wen Six H & P I & 2.4 Guirs D 02889 I & 0.1917 Union Fed-Honogor	Continentell? Gulf HBP HBP 02889 0553540	ANA Jenny 7	
Texaco'2	1. 人名布·卡尔		Cinion: Schuttkamer	02559 0353348 Union Union	Tenne al	1
2.0	2.0	U.S. MILLS MI U.S. MI Sound States F. James U.S.	U Hanagan	Belloise U.S.	Store	State -
Gulf 6-1-64(3) 04329 X BU	Sunray 3-18-75 X-4964	Gulf Union Gulf	Tenneco H.B.P.	Gulf Continental HBP L HBP 01917 Cossae42	Tenneco 5-15-72	Pan Amer. • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
X8U	594		033503 0553642	Hank- amer	жуж J К. 2459 34 19	x-3076 TE 1753 DE
J.P. Toles	24	32 15 (Gulf) 3.	14	Continental 13 Guilf	18 Is with	Tenneco 17-
う 1-1-70(2) 9539町 米BU		32 15 (Gulf) 3.8 Fed Hanagan 14 104970	//S.M/	HBP H.B.P. 0553642 01917 (State) Westeres	war j	St-Lowe 1.11-2 0.5220 0.45-14-03 310
U.S.	Stote.MJ U. S (S)	H.A. Hicks West Tax west 5-1-11 BU.S 2-8 0132337 C.F.CR.Liomes (ST		RHOMIN 4-1-75 U.S., MIDNA 7534 546437 U.S., MIDNA 7534 CFERE Jamesis) Modey Fed	State	`⊗' i Septe
J. P. Toles	Gulf 8: 1:64(3)		Terreco Superiari A. M. Culver 016 12-1-53 3-1-74 052753 17 32 0522274 17 32 0522274	7 Hunt Oil Tenneces 7 1-73 Getty Va	seizer a PanAmer,	Pon Amer, 1 10
953997 НВЦ	04329 N BU	Tenneco Read 94 (U.S.Smelt)	Content 77 32 0522274	0333863 Osborn, etal	1+18-76 Jacon A Ksess 53 60	PonAmer, 10. 1-18-76 K-1 K 3658 21 S3 <u>80</u> 21
20	21	$\begin{array}{c} \begin{array}{c} \begin{array}{c} (U.S.Smelt) \\ \hline \\ 6.iM_{11} \\ \hline \\ 22-7 \\ \hline \\ \end{array} \end{array} + \begin{array}{c} \begin{array}{c} 0 \\ 1 \\ 1 \\ 1 \\ 1 \\ 1 \\ 1 \\ 1 \\ 1 \\ 1 \\$	Sossos2 US.MU Eornet Fed 23	Fed. Bondurant		20
		CB •3 Read # Tenneca	1 0340608	0.5, M	Superior 4 - 11 - 12	Canfi
		U.S. Smell Bradieus	UUUBLE-2		K2383	
U.S. J. P. Toles	2.U Flu2	Gulf Edith Wright	2.0	U.S. Getty Oilus	State Pon Amer	Superior 1 64
J. F. 19165 1* 1 70(2) 533997 NBU	5-1-71 055400	5-1-71 5-1-76 055400 91	J.W. Gotes! Superior d+ t+ 75 0360608	Hunt Qil	8-19-71	Superior Geff 8-15-71 8-1 K-1685 K-1 31.11 37
				T enneco ½	9-19-71 K-1774 Centl Confl. 2161 - 55 - 51 Confl 51 10 5108 10 5108	3111 37
29 Pouley Fet vi Tex do		Pauley Pel.	26 	25	WEIE OK 1-33-61	C.5. 114
8 1-11 1053866		7-1-5; 051936 Texoco Vi		R.B.Holl Andree-USA TOBOTO DE USA ON 7-1-65 U.S.	Jezza I	
<u>us.</u>]	U.S.	U.S.	2.U		State	Single (S)
Pauley Pak, Texaco, & Harrison Pouley HBU Patr	Pouley Pat (Pauley Pct) 4-1 20(2) HBU 854831	(Pauley Pel)	J.W.Gates t Getty Oilus 4-1-73 Huni Oil 0360608 7-1-73	Sunray I Centinentel 10-19-75 HBP K5365 E-5009	PanAmer. I PonAmer. II-21-71 I-16-76 K-1961 2532 K5660	Pan) (* 18
HBU Potes E 8324 Texeco I6-10-11 I 1536 32-	061863 нац Техаса V2	061936 Texocoliz	0380608 77 73	2650	11 114 7 98 <u>13</u>	Getty 381 8-15-77 1K-1696
321	33	TD 4850 34	Superior 4.1-73 0350608		19-19-7 31	15714 32
21 	Cotton Oraw Unit-1.5 Nil. U.S., W 632	•70 Opt Disc	L I Yizhazdaani		A. 6 ockle.	Pan Amer
State.M.I. U.S.(S)	U.S. M Ruth E.R. Robbins	"Cotton Drow Unit" U.S.	Delboein Fed"	State	D/A 2 * 24 * 61 Stote	11 • 21 • 71 K- 1961 25 35 Storp
Aude Anak Russe Pauley Pet	D. L. D. I. Taxasa 13	Pauley Pet.	Continental HBP	37.87.4 AAAA AAAAA 71.43544 / Continental (3-1-66(3)	Pirkardeen führ (Delbasin	Sinte Astrile Jistille . Richardsonfil
H8U 061363	061863 054031	H 8 P 061936	E-5009	02789 HBU	3 - 1 - 65[3] 3 - 1 - 65 3 - 1 - 65[3] 3 - 1 - 65 068846 06484 5 28 - 6 - 6 - 6 - 6 - 6 - 6 - 6 - 6 - 6 -	2.R8css (i
Texaco 12 5	Texaca 1/2 4	Terozo 1/2 3	2	F	HBU HBU	HBU 11 Ct 5
· · · · · · · · ·	E E E	li –	li	l i		-

. .

•.

•

			na be record, range after this	oolaaniga toosaaan oo t			And the second		n an	a da anna an						10		
			nation and a second second	د در بالعنون الم	د از از مراجع چهچنزیندر کالاه از از مد		and in a piece of a comm	·		and the first state of the second	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·				••			
	Martin Hard Carlos			artiniai i		4				JIN	IER	NL	TTL	ER			-	
	1.1			en trimento exclor (en en	BE	FO	RE	F	VAT	NECO	TOR	81691	1551(Ž	ис				1
	Ňrm	0 33	0			C 54 A /	71					مبيله ريز	37.	Z	•	Sureau No		
						ASI	N	d .	4	7. C	سیسی شورسی ز					Land Ofi al Numbe		
					Ŧ											e or Pre	uit 10 PB	TOK 560
							R	記			DEP/	- <u>1</u>		TED STA T OF T			OR	
	·.				<u> </u>		11 .	DEC		1960		÷		GICAL S				
							S.	dio RSIA		AL S		'iY		oatin 1	201		• • • • • •	
			EWELI					i env						l or		AS V	VELI	
•	Comp			. 6	Hank	1		30 5				Addre	242	2. Bank	oft	he Sou	thwest	Building
: .	Lesso	r or	Tract									1 iolaP	rush	y Draw	(De)) State	New Me	xico
·			2 660									NIA E	PM Contraction	Sec	. Cou	nty 211	Eddy	tion ²⁹⁹²
	1 7	ho		ation	given	hore	with	is a	. com	pleto	and							lone thereon
2 2 -			/28/6	1	mineo		811	1.5	14010	Sign		1511	Ç.	Hankame Title		alexania.	4.0-2	
	· · · ·	1	- F - F		this	pago	is fo	the	cond	lition	of 1	ho wel	4	Title_ above da		ineer	********	•
	Comn	ienc	ed dril	ling .		20/	1			, 19 ⁶⁰			1	hrilling			3	, 1950
×			entern mar modului	NONI				51L			ole ga	in dy G)				. •	
•	No. 1 No. 2	1	4			tı	44					No. 5	fro	m m		to the second		
- - 2	No. 3	fro	m] ta)) 					No. 6	, fro	m		te)	
	No: 1	frò	m vie N	ÓNE,	but	C1	i J	IM 17.00	POR	TAN	r w 2.	No. 3	ζ SA	NDS CARLEIJ* Marchie			·	501 <u>51</u> 11g. 1428 F1713 7125
	No: 2	fro	m				р.12 2-5 С-5 Т.	(;) };			ະມີອ ໂດຍ ເ	No. 4	, fró	(21), 51 ma paou	rut viš (Parter.	01), 1	LOTICUS:
<u>.</u>	Sizo -		inglit -	Thr	adis per		f. Diaks	idu;	i Amou	ASIN	i Gara Etina	seco seco	l cúi	Sing bring P		in Perfor	NETT ()	TOTTORS:
	01 × 301 -				1 1 1 1 1 1				i star		e kla	(of m	Cu.c.	nioriette	nen' e	From-	To- o; bintubi	ig or building.
	lană ;		nısın eçiq	eil: [pul	yas" led: l	from										ontrol). Il the çete	string	in or builder. and runcher. 3. Marassat
				<u> </u>	1			÷.	915-7c	02-	011	016-0	3753. 	#hBF#****	JL	4:(R-3 · 4'	* *********	18142172 (11125E
					Í		MUI	DIN	GA	ND	CEIV	ENT	ING	RECOR	מ			
	Siro		Where se		Nui	nber s	cka el	cento	ht.	1	Yethu 	d used		Mud gravi	ty	Ar	nount of m	ud uted
NRK		Dri I	lling	l con	trol	str	ings	. SO	t.on	cas	ing	.soat	s.a	nd.then	.pul	led		
OLD MARK				• • • • • • • • • • •								ADAP				••••••		
FOLC	£ .		lug—A	1	ial			i.		. Lo	ngth	ADAP	- A 151		. D	opth set		
	Adapt	ers-	Mate	rial				• • • • • •	SH			ilugs REC		stod-in-	wol	l-histo	ry	
							1 1 1			******								
			- Alley with a second second															

. •

•

	Shell used	······································			s. € grist (traffed Out 6	
	N N) Me	3 <u>1 5 7 1</u>	ļ		

	1		LS USI	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		-
Rotary tools v	vere used from		1	from 	feet to	et
Cable tools we	roused frongraux	d level. feet to	3214. TD. fcot, and	from	foot to fe	et
		r	ATES			
11/10	/60	, 19	Put to producing	Dry h	la, 19	•••
The prod	uction for the firs	st 24 hours was	barrels of fluid	of which	% was oil;	76
emulsion;	% water; and	% sedimont.	Grav	ity, °B6		در
		1 . · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	Galloine gasoline I	or 1.000 cu.	ft. of gas	
10 T.	1° ° E E	in	5. STA T		•	1
			LOYELS			
	. Sutton	, Drillor		H. T. Mar	hel Drill	e r
W.	L. Williams	Drillor			Drill	0
		FORMAT	ION RECORD			_
FROM-	то-	TOTAL FEET		FORMATION	ζ.	
0, 30, 190, 250, 34,50,50,50,50,50,50,50,50,50,50,50,50,50,	30 190 250 293 345 375 445 375 345 355 355 355 355 355 355 355 355 35	20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20	Caliche Roc Shale Annydrite Goat Rock Annydrite Annydrite & Opat Rock Ind Shale Vind Shale & Sholls & Sh Sholls & Sh Shale & Sh Sh Shale & Sh Sh Sh Sh Sh Sh Sh Sh Sh Sh Sh Sh Sh S	: Goat Rock : Gypsum ale : Shale : Gypsum : Gypsum : Gypsum : Gypsum : Gypsum	Sum	
еком- 395	925	TOTAL FEET		FORMATION		-
		and a second	OVER COVERN	~~~~	18	

5. \$4.5

* 19Kr.

· the

1 3

-

÷

. .

•

FORMATION RECORD-Continued

tur selatur Second

Contract of the first sector of t

a series and the

1.1.1

A STREET AND STREET

 $(1,1) \in [0,1]$

and the second secon

.

٠.

:

7 - 3

ĭ

(a) A set of the se

.

.

	in and a second se			
	-	F	DRMATION R	ECORD-Continued
-	FROM-	TO-	TOTAL PERT	FORMATION
•	895 33925	925 930 (12)	30 5 53	Anhydrite & Cypsum
	VY5020	1000-000	00055	Rod Shale, Anhydrita & Shalem
	813020	h080 835	1 1 J	Anhydrite
		1100 812	40 20 32	Shale drike & Cycaum & Salt
	(s1100	1120 142	20 50	Anhydrites & caban
	•••1160	1602 162	55 2	Anhydrite & Shale
٠	181205 831315	1313 120	55 110 27 20 20	Anhydriteulgrife & Cypsum
	- 554-01-0	1342 (33) 1470 (33)	27 30 128 m	
•	(31312 (31470	51.8C XXX	1	Anhydri teg a Spare
	24,85	2485 050	1000 IV	Anhydrite
•	5,2485	2022 010 I	200 10	Salt puste
		K125 SIS	103 <u>52</u>	Annydrite
	732725 52968	E200 500	2413 52	Salting Compe
		bana 1135	186 52 48 5	Anhydrites & Chbenn Black Ling
	313202	hori i'cu		Sand J. J. D.
	315	375	TS 70	Anhydrite & Goat Rock
	293	315	- 2s	Annydri to
•	ଽୖଽ୰	293	J	Goat Rock
	Cót	. \$50	60	Anhydrite
	0. 30	190	160	Shele
	0	30	30	Callche Rock
•	15071-	0T	TOTAL FEAT	FORMATION
		·	FORMAT	ON RECORD
		L. Williemo	, Driller	, Di
•			, Drillor	R. J. Barshel D
;	£1° 1	• Sutton		LOYEES
7	Kock pres	suro, lbs. per sq. i		
ł		, cu. ft. per 24 hou		Gallons gasolino per 1,000 cu. ft. of gas
		% water; and		Gravity, ^o B6.
		1		barrels of fluid of which
				Put to producing
	11/10			NTES
,	Cable tools we	e used fronGraund		2D1. TD foot, and from feot to
		۱ ۱		For feet, and from foot to
	•••••••••			DESU 8.

a superior de la filia de la constitución en actividad en la constitución de la constitución de la constitución

1. 1	- 		1		ľ.		1.1		ý.						
	: : :		· · · ·	- Andrew Martines	Constraints for the second	Contraction of the second second				-					
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			O MAN REALIZE MA											-
	•					ne. In the second		r.		4 . 4					
	•			internation submit	in the second		* * *								
				and the second second	P		1 4								
					- 11-3				1		NUTTE			•	- ·
	i i	К. д.	¥	and the second second		DIL C	ONS	SERV	ATIC	N COM	MISSION	4			
	•					1 p	<u>/.</u>	_CXI	HISH	[NO	<u> </u>				
						CAR	،۲۰ 	•		76 / 4	-/	appr	ot Bureau No. ovel expires 12	42-R365.4, -31-60.	
	1/orm	9-330	; ;;					an f		i.		U. S	LAND OFT	Ten Sa	nta Fe
											-		AL NUMBE SE OR PERI		
											NUMBER OF				
									'n		JNITED S			OR	т. С. 1
															
															•
					d			ų į.							
		CATE W				Ŀ		L	OG	OF	oil o	OR G	AS V	VEL	L
	1							•	1 .		11.22 8		the lo	**	tilde
	Comp	any			16.1	C_Han	2		••••••••	Addro	kildcat		Houston	1 2, TE	zas
		n ón Trd											0.0010	2 - 4 1 6 1 6 . .	
	Lesso Well	r or Tra No. 1	CL	Ise	in i	T 24	S R.	325 1	Merid	inn Ki	27		inty 1	84	
	Well Locat 7	No. <u>1</u> ion 660	f f	Sc Ast	cia Jof	T. 24 S. Lu horewi	3 R. no an th is	325 N di20 a com	Morid . ft. H ploto	ian	. Line of . ct record c	Con Sac of the w	unty	Elev Doministration	ation35.8. done thereon
	Well Locat J so far	No. 1 ion 660 The info	f mat bo de	t.Sc ion otor	cia Jof	T. 24 S. Lu horewi	3 R. no an th is	325 N di20 a com	Morid . ft. H ploto	ian	M. Line of . ct record o	f the w	anty	Elev Bl work	ation35.8. done thereon
	Well Locat So far Date	No. 1 ion 620 The info as can L-	f mat bo do 1-52 mary	S AS n to	ci of given mined this p	T. 24 S. Liu horewii from a age is f	R. no an th is ll ava	322 N dia a com nilable	Merid . ft. [] ploto recor Sign lition	ian	Line of . ct record c Ti Il at above	of the w	enty 1	Elev Work	ation 635.8 done thereon
	Well Locat So far Date	No. 1 ion 620 The info as can L-	f mat bo do 1-52 mary	S AS n to	ci of given mined this p	T. 24 S. Liu horewii from a age is f	3 R. no an th is .ll ava	322 A	Merid ft. H ploto recor Sign lition	ian <u>Riff</u> N. of Z and corre ds. ed	Line of . ct record c Ti ll at above hed drilling	tle	enty 1	Elev Work	ation 635.8 done thereon
	Well Locat So far Date J Comr	No. 1 ion 669 The info as can <i>li-</i> The sum nenced c	f mat bo di L-S2 mary Fillin		cia Vi of given mined this p	T. 24: S. Lin horewi from a age is 1 2-23-	5 R. no an th is .ll ava for th	322 A diala a com hilable de cond	Merid . ft. H ploto recor Sign lition , 19&	ian <u>Riff</u> N. of Z and corre ds. ed	Line of ct record of Ti ll at above hed drilling OR ZONE	tle	enty 1	Elev Work	ation 635.8 done thereon
	Well Locat So far Date 7 Comr	No. 1 ion 659 The info as can i- i- the sum nenced c	f mat 1-52 mary Irillin		cla i of given mined this p	T. 24: S. Lin horewi from a age is 1 2-23-	S R. no an th is .ll ava for th OIL		Morid ft. [1 ploto recor Sign lition , 19 & (Den 16 _]	ian	Line of ct record of Ti ll at above hed drilling OR ZONE) , from	tleI s	anty	Elev Control Il work	ation35.8 done thereon
	Well Locat So far Date 7 Comr	No. 1 ion 659 The info as can i- i- the sum nenced c	f mat 1-52 mary Irillin		cla i of given mined this p	T. 24: S. Lin horewi from a age is 1 2-23-	S R. no an th is .ll ava for th OIL		Morid ft. [1 ploto recor Sign lition , 19 & (Den 16 _]	ian	Line of ct record of Ti ll at above hed drilling OR ZONE) , from	tleI s	anty	Elev Control Il work	ation35.8 done thereon
	Well Locat So far Date 7 Comr	No. 1 ion 659 The info as can i- i- the sum nenced c	f mat 1-52 mary Irillin		cla J of given mined this p	T. 24 S. Lin horewi from a age is 1 2-23- to to	S R. no an th is .ll av for th OIL SO21	322 A	Morid ft. [1 ploto recor Sign lition , 19 GAS (Den 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19 19	ian	Line of ct record of Ti ll at above hed drilling DR ZONE , from	tleI s	anty	Elev Control Il work	ation:635.8. done thereon
	Well Locat So far Date 7 Comm No. 1 No. 2 No. 3	No. 1 ion 559 The info as can Li- The sum nenced c , from 1 , from	f mat bo di 1-52 mary killin tusi ly		cla of given mined this p	T. 24 S. Lin herewi from a age is 1 2-23- 1 to to to	S R. no an th is ill av for th OIL SO21	322 A diable hilable cond cond cond cond cond cond cond cond	Morid ft. [] ploto recor Sign lition , 19 & (Den 19 - TAN	ian	Line of ct record of Ti ll at above hed drilling OR ZONE , from , from , from	tleI s	ell and al rell and al ingineer 	Elev (0	ation:635.8 done thereon
	Well Locat So far Date 7 Comm No. 1 No. 2 No. 3	No. 1 ion 559 The info as can i.	frmat bo di 1=52 mary Irillin 1057		cla of given mined this p	T. 24 S. Lin herewi from a age is 1 2-23- 1 to to to	S R. no an th is ill av for th OIL SO21	322 N diable na com nilable na cond nilable	Morid ft. [1 ploto recor Sign lition , 19& CAS (Den CAS (Den TAN	ian	Line of _ ct record of Ti ll at above hed drilling or ZONE , from , from , from , from , from	tle	enty	Elev (0	ation:635.8 done thereon
	Well Locat So far Date 7 Comm No. 1 No. 2 No. 3	No. 1 ion 659 The info as can is- is- the sum nenced c , from , from , from	frmat bo di 1-52 mary Irillin		cla jor given mined this p	T. 24 S. Lin horewi from a age is 1 2-23- 1 to to to 	SO21	322 N diable hilable no cond cond cond cond cond cond cond cond	Merid ft. [] ploto recor Sign lition , 19 & (Den 19 - TAN TAN	ian	Ti Line of _ ct record of Ti ll at above hed drillin DR ZONE , from , from , from , from , from , from	tle	enty	Elev (0) 11 work (0) 0	ation35.8 done thereon
	Well Locat So far Date 7 Comm No. 1 No. 2 No. 3 No. 1 No. 2	No. 1 ion 659 The info as can i the sum nenced c from from from	f mat bo di 1-52 mary Irillin 505 5		citien of final second	T. 24 S. Lin horewi from a age is 1 2-23- T to to to	SO21	322 N diable his cond is cond	Morid ft. [] ploto recor Sign lition , 19& (Den ic] TAN	ian	Line of _ ct record of Ti ll at above hed drilling DR ZONE , from , from , from , from , from , from , from	Con Saco of the w the date. g 	enty	Elev (Deriver 10) 11 work (ation 635.8 done thereon
	Well Locat So far Date 7 Comm No. 1 No. 2 No. 3 No. 1 No. 2	No. 1 ion 659 The info as can i the sum nenced c from from from	f mat bo di 1-52 mary Irillin 505 5		citien of final second	T. 24 S. Lin horewi from a age is 1 2-23- T to to to	SO21	322 N diable his cond is cond	Morid ft. [] ploto recor Sign lition , 19& (Den ic] TAN	ian	Line of _ ct record of Ti ll at above hed drilling DR ZONE , from , from , from , from , from , from , from	Con Saco of the w the date. g 	enty	Elev (Deriver 10) 11 work (ation 635.8 done thereon
	Well Locat So far Date 7 Comm No. 1 No. 2 No. 3 No. 1 No. 2	No. 1 ion 659 The info as can i the sum nenced c from from from	f mat bo di 1-52 mary Irillin 505 5		citien of final second	T. 24 S. Lin horewi from a age is 1 2-23- T to to to	SO21	322 N diable his cond is cond	Morid ft. [] ploto recor Sign lition , 19& (Den ic] TAN	ian	Line of _ ct record of Ti ll at above hed drilling DR ZONE , from , from , from , from , from , from , from	Con Saco of the w the date. g 	enty	Elev (Deriver 10) 11 work (ation 635.8 done thereon
	Well Locat So far Date 7 Comm No. 1 No. 2 No. 3 No. 1 No. 2	No. 1 ion 659 The info as can i the sum nenced c from from from	f mat bo di 1-52 mary Irillin 505 5		citien of final second	T. 24 S. Lin horewi from a age is 1 2-23- T to to to	S R. no an th is ill ave for th OIL SO21	APOR	Morid ft. [] ploto recor Sign lition , 19 & CAS (Den 19 - TAN TAN ASIN	ian	Line of _ ct record of Ti ll at above hed drilling DR ZONE , from , from , from , from , from , from , from	Con Sice of the w the date. g s s ued from box(from box(from box(from box(from))))))))))))))))))))))))))))))))))))	enty	Elev (Deriver 10) 11 work (ation 635.8 lone thereon , 1962
	Well Locat So far Date 7 Comm No. 1 No. 2 No. 3 No. 1 No. 2	No. 1 ion 659 The info as can i the sum nenced c from from from	f mat bo di 1-52 mary Irillin 505 5		citien of final second	T. 24 S. Lin horewin from a age is 1 2-23 to to to to	S R. no an th is ill ave for th OIL SO2	322 1 diable a com hilable de conc e o R APOR	Morid ft. [] ploto recor Sign lition , 19 & CAS (Den 19 & TAN TAN ASIN	ian	Line of _ ct record of Ti ll at above hed drillin DR ZONE , from, , from, from, , from, from	Con Sice of the w the date. g s s s ued from box(fou b)/(feif Tr ya custus with the second b)/(feif Tr	enty] ill ell and al ingineer ingineer to rerow to r	Elev (0	ation 635.8 lone thereon , 1962
	Well Locat Jos far Date J Comr No. 1 No. 2 No. 3 No. 3 No. 2 No. 3 Silco casing S_5/Q L=2+2 2#	No. 1 ion 659 The info as can i the sum nenced c from from from	f mat bo di 1-52 mary Irillin 505 5		citien of final second	T. 24 S. Lin horewin from a age is 1 2-23 to to to to	S R. no an th is ill ave for th OIL SO2	322 1 diable a com hilable de conc e o R APOR	Morid ft. [] ploto recor Sign lition , 19 & CAS (Den 19 & TAN TAN ASIN	ian	Line of _ ct record of Ti ll at above hed drillin DR ZONE , from, , from,	Con Sice of the w the date. g s s s ued from box(fou b)/(feif Tr ya custus with the second b)/(feif Tr	enty] ill ell and al ingineer ingineer to rerow to r	Elev (0	ation 635.8 lone thereon , 1962
	Well Locat So far Date 7 Comm No. 1 No. 2 No. 3 No. 1 No. 2	No. 1 ion \$59 The info as can i The sum nenced of from from from from from	f mat bo di 1-52 mary Irillin 505 5		cla of given mined this p this p this p this p	T. 24 S. Lin horewin from a age is 1 2-23 to to to to	S R. no an th is ill ave for th OIL SO21	APOR Amou	Morid ft. [] ploto recor Sign lition , 19 & CAS (Den 19 & TAN TAN ASIN	ian	Line of _ ct record of Ti ll at above hed drillin DR ZONE , from, , from, from, , from, from _	Con Sice of the w the date. g s s s ued from box(fou b)/(feif Tr ya custus with the second b)/(feif Tr	inty	Elev (0	Ation 635.8 done thereon
	Well Locat Jos far Date J Comr No. 1 No. 2 No. 3 No. 1 No. 2 Sizo	No. 1 ion \$59 The info as can li- The sum nenced c from from from from from weight per too	rinat solution		Ada per Ada	T. 24 S. Lin horowin from a ago is 2-23- to to to to to to to to to to	S R. no an th is ill ave for th OIL SO21	322 N d 20. a com hilable d conc a com hilable d conc or Arrou d conc c Arrou d conc d conconc d conc	Morid ft. [] ploto recor Sign lition , 19 & (Den ic i TAN ASIN ASIN	ian	Line of - ct record of Ti ll at above hed drilling DR ZONE , from	Con Sign of the w the date. g s s s ued from bosicroup higher for protection bosicroup higher for protection bosicroup higher for protection bosicroup higher for bosicroup higher for higher	anty 11 ell and al ingineer 	Elev (Down (Do	Ation 635.8 done thereon , 1962 , 1962
	Well Locat Jos far Date J Comm No. 1 No. 2 No. 3 No. 1 No. 2 Siro casing S-5/3 h-1/2 2*	No. 1 ion \$59 The info as can li- The sum nenced c from from from from from weight per too	f mat bo di 1-52 mary cillin		Ada per Ada	T. 24 S. Lin horowin from a ago is 1 2-23 to to to to to to to to to to	S R. no an th is ill ave for th OIL SO21	322 N d 20. a com hilable d conc a com hilable d conc or Arrou d conc c Arrou d conc d conconc d conc	Merid ft. [] ploto recor Sign lition , 10 & CAS (Den 19. TAN TAN TAN	ian	Line of - ct record of Ti ll at above hed drilling DR ZONE , from	Con Sige of the w the date. g s s ued from hostfrom	inty	Elev (Down (Do	Ation 635.8 done thereon , 1962 , 1962
	Well Locat Jos far Date J Comm No. 1 No. 2 No. 3 No. 1 No. 2 Siro casing S-5/3 h-1/2 2*	No. 1 ion 659 The info as can ion control the sum henced control from from from from from from from	f mat bo di 1-52 mary cillin		Ada per Ada	T. 24 S. Lin horowin from a ago is 2-23- to to to to to to to to to to	S R. no an th is ill ave for th OIL SO21	322 N d 20. a com hilable d conc a com hilable d conc or Arrou d conc c Arrou d conc d conconc d conc	Morid ft. [] ploto recor Sign lition , 19 & (Den ic i TAN ASIN ASIN	ian	Line of - ct record of Ti ll at above hed drilling DR ZONE , from	Con Sige of the w the date. g s s ued from hostfrom	anty 11 ell and al ingineer 	Elev (Down (Do	Ation 635.8 done thereon , 1962 , 1962

•

.

and the second

·····

wind share and and so in the 1.6

nominiquesi hokulabises. Theorem

a and a standard material and a standard management of the standard material standard material standard materia A standard material and a standard material standard material standard material standard material standard mater

reprinte disconstruction of the special disconstruction of the parts

ŝ

and the second second

ŧ:

ne verse julie of an original data and the data was

bič verme nice

0 Longth Bot Heaving plug-Matorial Adaptors-Material Sizė SHOOTING RECORD Shell used Explosive used quantity Date Depth deaned out . Sice Depth abot TOOLS USED Rotary tools were used from ______ feet to ______ f DATES The production for the first 24 hours was emulsion; ____% water; and% sediment. If gas woll, cu. ft. per 24 hours 85 Gravity, °B6. 60 -Gallons gasoline per 1,000 cu. ft. of gas Rock prossure, lbs. per sq. in. . EMPLOYEES ., Driller Driller, Driller Driller FORMATION RECORD TOTAL FEBT TOSMATION FROM-TO 0 328 Surface formation and red bed 325 610 323 Insydrite and the END OF COMPLETE DRILLER'S Insydrite THE END OF COMPLETE DRILLER'S Isit and Convert Geologic TOPS. STATE Isit and Convert FROM EL OR SAMPLES. 232 610 1320 710 1320 2590 270 2590 935 315 3525 3040 3525 nardrite 3:40 170 526 4310 ialt and anhydrite 4310 4936 animirito and line 4535 1920 84 Anhyur120 4920 4951 31 1130 4951 5065 111 inad w/shale streaks 5065 70 Base Lover Salt - L634. Top Delaware Line - 4920" "op inlaware Sand - 4951* FORMATION LEGH-10-LOLYP SUFL FORMATION RECORD—Continued









HANAGAN-FEDENAL LEASE DOUBLE "X" DELAWARE MIELD, LEA CO., N.M. Production Oil-14 bbln/day Water-23 bbls/day 60' . 12' ļ 42'.)É WELL No. 1 TREATER 12-Pit varies in depth from about 32' where water stands to 1' on south and east ends. Est. 20 BW in pit, Scale: Approximate BEFORE EXAMINER NUTTER OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION EXHIBIT NO. TANK BATTERY CASE NO. 4126 - 412-

THE	WESTERN	COMPANY
1110	Service Labor	atory

WATER ANALYSIS

Sample #5

Operator Water Station

Well Windmill

Field 2 miles east on Jal highway

1.000 @ 76°F

259

29

31

124

No Trace

Sodium and Potassium

Formation

Depth

SAMPLE

County

Density

Calcium

Magnesium

Chloride

Remarks:

Iron

CHEMICAL DETERMINATIONS

Date Sampled

Date Received

Submitted by

Worked by

Other Description

5-2-69

Jones

Mr. Noel Sikes

8.5 рΗ None Hydrogen Sulfide 462 ppm Bicarbonate 200 pom ppm Sulfate ppm ppm Phosphate ppm ppm ppm as Sodium Chloride

& #12

for Stiff type plot (in meq./1.) C1 100 50 40 30 20 HCO, 10 Na & K 100 +++ 50, 10 Ca 10 + Ηt ++++╅╃╄ Mg 10 +++₽₽− +++Jeries Robert (H++Per

WATER	ANAL	YSIS
	~,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	

Sample #1

Operator Well

SAMPLE NO

Field Formation

Depth County

CHEMICAL DETERMINATIONS

Date Sampled

Date Received

Submitted by

Worked by

Other Description

5-2-69

jones

Mr. Noel Sikes

Density		рн 8,1	
Iron <u>No Trace</u>	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	Hydrogen Sulfide	None
Sodium and Potassium	<u>13,610</u> ppm	Bicarbonate	
Calcium	600 ppm	Sulfate	_1_980 ppm
Magnesium	150 ppm	Phosphate	Ppm
Chloride	<u>1,944</u> ppm	as Sodium Chloride	Ppm

Remarks:

for Stiff type plot (in maq./1.)

Irrigation Well

George Ross

2 miles west

Na & K	5	0 40	0 30	20 10	0	10	20 30	40	50— C1
100	} } }	╄ ╿╿ ╋	┝╄╌╂╌╂	╶╂╞╀╂╂╄╊╊╋	╿┝╶┥┥	┊╂╶┧┨╄┋┨╴┨	┎╞╞ ╋╋	╞╬╧╊╶╂╏╬╊╌╄╌╽	100
Ca		11111			erchar				HCO.
10	F TT								HCO, 10
Mg 10	HHHHHHHHHHHHH	<mark> </mark> ++++	╶╌╴╸╺╴╸╸	+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++	<u></u> <u></u>	<u>.</u>	1	4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4	IIII so.
10	1								-+++++ SO, 10
	4111		11111111	1111111	CLICLI	hinhin	hilly	1 1 1 1 1 1	
	1111		1111111			177777		1.1.11.11	
	HII					<u>h h</u> .	hiilu		
	11111		11111111			h m b x	19 1 I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I		
							n	1 H r	$\gamma / 1$
			· · · ·		Per		Rob	er((11mes

Per

WATER ANALYSIS

Sample #2 Date Sampled

ElPaso Water Date Received Wells 2 miles 5-2-69 Submitted by Northeast Mr. Noel Sikes Worked by jones Other Description

			CHEM	ICAL DETE
Density	1.000 @ 75 ⁰	F		
Iron	No Trace			
Sodium and	Potassium	408		_ ppm
Calcium		136		ppm
Magnesium		29	a and a second se	. ppm
Chloride		480		. ppm as

AL DETERMINATIONS

рН	8.2	· · ·	d tonget		,	
Hydro gen Su	ilfide	8		None		
Bicarbonate			frainting of a	244		_ ppm
Sulfate —				450		- ppm
Phosphate –						- PPm
Sodium Chloi	ride —	· · · · · ·	a sin a cube bi			- ppm

Ö

Remarks:

SAMPLE NO

Operator

Well

Field

Depth

County

Formation

for Stiff type plot (in meq./1.)

Na & K 100 C1 100 <u>┟┽┼╎┼<u></u>╫┼┼┼┙<mark>╢</mark>╫┼┼┽╎</u> ┝╾┼╌┞╢┥┥ ╎<u>╎</u>╎ Ca 10 HCO, ┝╋┲╶┨╄┨┥┠╾╃┲┨╠┲╴┎┍┇┩╞╕┱┛┥┼┥┥┥┥┥ ╕┠╹╹┛┛┟┙╹╹╹╹╹╹╹╹╹╹╹ ++++Ì╊╋ Mg 10 <u>├┼┼</u>∮ ++++╬╕╕╞╬╗╞┊╬┊╎╎╸╸┤┟╵╸┙╏╏┊┊┥┥╹ ++++ 0 ╅╂╣ **|+++**‡ ╉╋╋ ┨┟╏┥┋╏┥╡ ┥┨┨╶┥┥┥ ++ Robert (Aone. Per

WATER ANALYSIS

	Sample	#3	
Operator	Clark Windmill	Date Sampled	
Well	Техая	Date Received	5-2-69
Field	$2\frac{1}{2}$ - 3 miles south	Submitted by	Mr. Noel Sikes
Formation	and the second secon	Worked by]ones
Depth	$(1, 1, \dots, n) = (1, 1, \dots, n) + (1, 1, \dots, n)$	Other Description	Jonoo
County			

Density 1.000 @ 77	0 _₽	
Iron Very Faint 7	Trace	
Sodium and Potassium	293	ppm
Calcium	735	ppm
Magnesium	189	ppm
Chloride	520	ppm

CHEMICAL DETERMINATIONS

Hydrogen Sulfide	None	
Bicarbonate	330	PP
Sulfate	2,160	pp
Phosphate		PP

Remarks:

SAMPLE NO

for Stiff type plot (in meq./1.) Na & K 100 C1 100 HCO, 10 Ca 10 ┝┲╼╶┲╼┤┙┱╼┲┥┥┱┲╺┎┊┲┎╼┲┽┧┰┱╼┲┼┟┲┲┲┲┲┲┲┲┲┲┲┲┲┲┲┲┲┲┲┲┲┲┲ SO4 10 Mg 10 ┝╊╄┽┲┤┎┧┼┲╡┽╕┵┎╎┵╌┽┲╎┨╂┑┲┼┏┨┲╶┎┝╽╗┧╶╎┥┎┲┼┥┥┼┾╎┾╎┼╄╶╋ +++╉╋╋ ╞╪┇╎╊╞╏╎╞╊╎╞╞┨┥ ╅╋╋ ++++┝╊╂╉╂╬╬┝┼╢ ╡╽┋╿ **┼┼-}-╽┥┥┥┝** ╞╾╾╾╞┲╴┍┶╞╍╸┍╶╎╤╸┍╶╎┎╸╸┙╎╸╸╸╎╸╸╸╎ ╋╋ Anis Por Robert

ķ,

ł

13

T

ppm

ppm

ppm

ppm

. . -

. i.

- June 184 -

2

	- WATE	ANALYSIS	
	Sam	ole #4	
Operator	James Ranch House	Date Sampled	
Well	Windmill	Date Received	5-2-69
Field	$1\frac{1}{4} - 1\frac{1}{2}$ miles Southwest	Submitted by	Mr. Noel Sikes
Formation		Worked by	Jones
Depth		Other Description	
County			
	CUEA		

		CHEMICAL DETERMINATIONS	
Density 000 @	74 ⁰ F	9.0	
Iron No Trace		Hydrogen Sulfide	Nóne
Sodium and Potassium	221		463
Calcium	27	PPM Sulfate	160
Magnesium	35	PPm Phosphote	
Chloride	104	PPM as Sodium Chloride	
	and the second s		

a uderzanich w

Remarks:

SAMPLE NO

for Stiff type plot (in meq./1.)

Na & K 100		-5	Ó,		40		3	, O		2	0		10)		0	1		10			20	i.		30			10		5	0	-		ç	1
100		Ц,	11	ᠠ	11	++	++			<u>†</u> †	++	ÌГ.	Ħ	11	1	11	++	+	H	+	++	+1	+	Ηį	Ħ	H	t	Ħ	<u></u> †+†	H	+		Ħ	្រុះ	00
Ca				1			4	á.			++	2 7	.		,	t i	<u>ار</u> ار ا			i.	, 1	1.		. 1	ġ.	, İ		١.	<u>.</u>				Ī.	<u>الم</u>	\mathbf{c}
10			11	11		++	-+	- 1 -1	- -		++		Η	++	+		++	1	H		†-†-	T	-1-	H	ľ	1-1	+	1	++	1-			i	៍	CO, 0
Mg		Ē.	11	1 I	1	11	4				51	١.,		Ĭ.			11				E E	1.	4	, d		, 1	1	1.	ł.,	1		i.	۱, I		\sim
10		, i		11	Τ	TT		n		Π	11		Т	11	Τ.		11	111 (T	1-1			1-			T	1	Π				1	1	1	0,
	Lin	, il	1 r	1 i	1.		51	11	1	11	1.1	١'n	ı I	1	1	11	1.1	1	1.	1.1		14	14	, p	L.		1	1.	L.	L	4.1	5	ŧ.	5	-
		T,	1.1	ŢT	11	11	1		T	Π	TT	П		П	1	Π	TT		Т	11	1	Г	T 7		Γ	П		Γ	ĘΓ	Ţ	П	Т	Π		
	LЦ	_lİ	È	Ĺ.		11	il	ப்	1	è l	11	ا با		İ.	L	Ł	1.1	. ا	1	1 I	L.		ப்		LE.	11			Ŀ		1.1	<u>.</u>	ŧ.		
	[1 1	- 1	1.4	1 r	11	11	11	11	1	ĻΓ	1.1	1.1	1	П.	1-	П	T		11	1 I		ų	11	Т,	TT.	1 1	1	11	ĮΤ.	11	Ţ	1	Р	11	
		a, n an Grom										a result or a										Ís)	ĺ	ρ.	þ	2	2	11	2		e.	1		
		1		ŕ		-		÷				ŧ.		к.		} F	Per	-		<u> </u>		L^{\prime}	$\underline{\sim}$	<u> v</u>	$\underline{\sim}$	\sim			1	Ø.	ν	<u>×</u>	2		<u> </u>

WATER ANALYSIS

Operator	Pecos River West of Ross Farm	Date Sampled	
Well		Date Received	5-3-69
Field		Submitted by	Kermit District
Formation		Worked by	
Depth		Other Description	
County		-	

Density _	1.008 @	74 ⁰ F		
Iron	No Trace			ан н
Sodium	and Potassium	4,620	ppm	
Calcium		600	ppm	
Magnesiu	im		ppm	
Chloride		7,420	ppm	as

CHEMICAL DETERMINATIONS

рН8.	1		
			1 - 1 - 4
Hydrogen Sulfide	•	None	
Bicarbonate		~ ~ ~	pp m
bicarbonate		232	
Sulfate		- 2, 270	ppm
Phosphote			ppm
s Sodium Chloride -			ppm

-

25

Remarks:

SAMPLE NO

for Stiff type plot (in meq./1.)

Na & K 100 C1 100 +++++ Ca 10 HCO, 10 <mark>╞╋┱╋╅╡┥</mark>╅╌╋╌╇┦┽╫┝┆┍<mark>╞┍┑┲╶┥╞╓╼╶┤┥</mark>╄┩┥<mark>╸╞╎╛╛╶┥┥</mark> ╻┝╞╿┊┼╏┇╹┊┦╏┝╸ +++ Mg 10 SO_ 10 +++++┋╊╶┫╼╎╞╕┥╺╘┥┝╄╹╸┝┎┊╞╏┍┊┇╎╔┊┇┥┥╸┍╡╻┍┊ +++┨╏┇┩ ╉╌┞╴╂╌╉ ++++ ╸╊╺┦┫[╏]╫╌╿╺╈╞╉╉╾╊╍┟╌<mark>┥╏╿┽╿╴╇┊</mark>┨╁<mark>┥╌┠╝┥╋╶┠╶╃╎┨╻┪╴┨</mark> ╉╋╋ +++ ╀╂╋╊ ┼┼┼┼ ++++ ┇╻╻┍ ╏╏╏ Robert C Jones Per

HAY LIBURTON DIVISION LABORATONY HALLIBURTON COMPANY MIDLAND DIVISION

LABORATORY WATER ANALYSIS No.

TO CURTIS HANKAMER		Dote	4-7-69				
724 HOUSTON BANK HOUSTON, TEXAS 7	& TRUST BLDG.	This report is the property of Halliburton Company and neith it nor any part thereof nor a copy thereof is to be publishe or disclosed without first securing the express written approv of laboratory manugement; it may however, be used in th course of regular business operations by any person or conce and employees thereof receiving such report from Halliburte Company.					
Submitted by		Date Rec.	4-6-69				
Well No. AS MARKED	Depth	Formation					
County		Source	DOUBLE X HANAGAN FEDERAL				
Resistivity	0.073 @ 68° F.	0.070 6 68° F.	0.049 @ 68° F.				
Specific Gravitý		1.097	1.164				
pH	7.0		5.0				
Calcium (Ca)	10,900		*MPL				
Magnesium (Mg)	1,740	2,820					
Chlorides (Cl)	85,000	91,000	154,000				
Sulfates (SO ₄)		1,600	600				
Bicarbonates (HCO3)	61		36				
	. <u>. Ňit</u> -		260				

Remarks:

1040 A

*Milligrams per liter

W69-271

Respectfully submitted,

Analyst: CARLILE - BREWER CC: THORNTON HOOPER

HALLIBURTON COMPANY DIVISION CHEMIST

NOTICE

By

This report is limited to the described sample tested. Any user of this report agrees that Halliburton shall not be liable for any loss or damage, whether it be to act or omission, resulting from such report or its use.

HALLIBURTON DIVINION LABORATORY HALLIBURTIN DOMPANY MIDLAND (NVIBION

LABORATORY WATER ANALYSIS W69-272 No!

TO CURTISHAMKAMER			Date	4-7-69
72 HOUSTON BANK &	TRUST BLOG.		This report is the pro- it nor any part there	perty of Halliburian Company and neither of nor a copy thereof is to be published
HOUSTON, TEXAS 77	000			of nor a copy thereof is to be published first securing the express written opproval ements it may however, be used in the iness operations by any person or concern of receiving such report from Halliburton
Submitted by				- 4-6-69
Well No. AS MARKED (L	EASE)Depth		Formati	on
County	Field		Source	
	GULF FEDERAL		FEDERAL "A"	
Resistivity	<u>0.061 @ 68° F.</u>	<u></u>	<u>1 0 68° F.</u>	
Specific Gravity	1.098	1.09	8	
рН	7.0	6.9		
Calcium (Ca)	10,700		00	*MPL
Magnesium (Mg)	2,400	2,97	0	
Chlorides (Cl)	89,000 1	88,0	00	
Sulfates (SO)	1,370	1.28	o	
Bicarbonates (HCO ₃)	73			
Soluble Iron (Fe)	- NiL			
Remarks				*Milligrams per liter
		and a second sec		
		actfully submi		

Analyst: CARLICE BREWER THORNTON HOOPER cc:

13. 13. A

All and a second second second second second second second second second second second second second second se

A DESCRIPTION OF A DESC

Service -

HALLIBURTON COMPANY By_

U DIVISION CHEMIST

This report is limited to the described sample tested. Any user of this report agrees that Holliburton shall not be liable for any loss of damage, whether it be to act or omission, resulting from such report or its use.

CURTIS HANKAMER OIL PRODUCER 714 Houston Bank & Trust Building Houston, Texas 77002 CA 4-6437

April 11, 1969

01) Conservation Commission P. O. Box 2088 Santa Fe, New Mexico

Can 4127

긆

3 H H

1

Аря

Re: Curtis Hankamer's Gulf Hanagan Federal Lease Double X Delaware Pool Lea County, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

On behalf of Mr. Curtis Hankamer, an exception to Commission Order No. R-3221 (No Pit Order) is respectfully requested for the subject lease. This lease has been producing since 1962 and water has been produced along with the oil since inception. During this time the water has been disposed of in open pits and to the best of our knowledge this operation has not created any contamination of fresh water supply wells in the area. Further, in view of the low oil production rate and the remoteness of the lease relative to water disposal facilities the cost of water disposal by means other than the use of open pits would be prohibitive.

Should this request require a formal hearing before the commission, it is further requested that such hearing be set at the earliest convenient date and that pending such hearing the producing allowables for subject well be restored so as to not interrupt production.

The attached tabulation shows the lease involved as well as the essential information for this lease.

Very truly yours, E. Ralph Daniel Petroleum Engineer

DOCKET MAILED

Date 4-23-69

ERD/1b Attd.

Daily Oil Prod. B/D Daily Water Prod. B/D Disposal Pit Size Disposal Pit Vol. Bbls. Gulf Hanagan Federal 11/112432 20112432 14.0 12'x60'x3' 12'x15'x3' 23 480 710- 448BO 275BO 769 WE 117

DRAFT

GMH/esr

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

()00

Order No. R-3762 APPLICATION OF CURTIS HANKAMER 5-1

CASE No. 4127

FOR AN EXCEPTION TO ORDER NO. R-3221, AS AMENDED, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on <u>May 7</u>, 196<u>9</u>, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner <u>Daniel S. Nutter</u>.

NOW, on this <u>day of May</u>, 1969, the Commission, a guorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Curtis Hankamer, is the owner and operator of two wells located in Section 11, Township 24 South, Range 32 East, NMPM, Double X-Delaware Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

(3) That effective January 1, 1969, Order (3) of Commission Order No. R-3221, as amended, prohibits in that area encompassed by Lea, Eddy, Chaves, and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico, the disposal, subject to minor exceptions, of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil or gas, or both, on the surface of the ground, or in any pit, pond, lake, depression, draw, streambed, or arroyo, or in any watercourse, or in any CASE No. 4127

- 2 -

other place or in any manner which would constitute a hazard to any fresh water supplies and said disposal has not previously been prohibited.

(4) That the aforesaid Order No. R-3221 was issued in order to afford reasonable protection against contamination of fresh water supplies designated by the State Engineer through disposal of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil or gas, or both, in unlined surface pits.

(5) That the State Engineer has designated, pursuant to Section 65-3-11 (13), N.M.S.A., 1953 Compilation, all underground water in the State of New Mexico containing 10,000 parts per million or less of dissolved solids as fresh water supplies to be afforded reasonable protection against contamination; except that said designation does not include any water for which there is no present or reasonably foreseeable beneficial use that would be impaired by contamination.

(6) That the applicant seeks an exception to the provisions of the aforesaid Order (3) to permit the continued disposal of two salt water, produced by applicant's/wells located in said Section 11, in two unlined surface pits located in the SE/V SE/V g tail

(7) that the subject wells perfere appriminatel 23 barrely water per day. (7) that freels water sufflies as designated by the State Engineer exist in the riceinity of the subject wells and in the Engineer exist in the riceinity of the subject wells and in the Engineer exist in the riceinity of the subject wells and in the President of the contract surface pit serving said wells. (9) that the applicant has failed to establish that disposed of water produced in conjunction with the production of ail on gas, or both by the subject wells in the subject conlined pit wand not constitute a threat of costamination of feath water supplies existing in the riceinity of said pit. (10) that the subject application is haved be denied. It has therefore deduced : (2) that the number of the constitute is retained for the besty of such further orders as the constitute in retained for the last of such further orders as the constitute in retained for the last of such further orders as the constitute in retained for the last of such further orders as the constitution way dense measured.